
Orange County Sanitation District 

Odor Complaint Report 

Fiscal Year 2022/23 – 1st Quarter 
 
 
1. Plant No. 1 Treatment Facility Odor Complaint Summary 
 

Plant No. 1 received no attributable odor complaints during the 1st Quarter.   
 
Plant No. 2 Treatment Facility Odor Complaint Summary 

 
Plant No. 2 received one attributable odor complaint during the 1st Quarter. The odor complaint was 
reported as a bleach odor. After investigation, Operations lowered the bleach feed to the trickling 
filter scrubbers and flushed the chemical containment sump.  
 

2. Collections Facilities Odor Complaint Summary 
 
The collection system received four attributable odor complaints during the 1st Quarter. All four 
complaints were due to the pressurization and sewer ventilation of foul odors escaping manhole 
covers. The manhole covers have been sealed to reduce sewer odor and prevent further 
complaints. Two of the odor complaints originated in the City of Costa Mesa. The third complaint 
originated in the City of Huntington Beach, and the fourth complaint originated in the City of 
Fountain Valley.  
 
 

 
All Odor Complaints Tracking 

 

  Jul. 2022 to Sep. 2022 
1st Qtr 

FY 
22/23 

2nd Qtr 
FY 

22/23 

3rd Qtr 
FY 

22/23 

4th Qtr 
FY 

22/23 

Cumulative  
FY 22/23 

All Public 
Complaints 

Collections P1 P2 Total Total Total Total Total 

Attributable 
to OC San 

4 0 1 5    5 

Not 
Attributable 
to OC San 

8 1 5 14    14 

Total Public 
Complaints 
Received: 

12 1 6 19    19 

 


